
The Big Pop! 
Our chemistry studies took an exciting turn this week with an             

experiment to create a ‘big pop!’ using Bi-Carb soda and vinegar.     

Testing different mixtures our experiments certainly created some    

excitement with our junior scientists. We then enjoyed sharing our   

experiment results with the students from Glen Alice Public School. 
 

STEM Shed Creativity 

We’ve been back in the STEM Shed this week with the students          

finishing their second project for the term. The students have been 

learning to scribe using squares, drill with hand drills and use  

screwdrivers to create something special as a gift. 
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Our self-named ‘Minions’ study group of Beth,  

 Hudson, Hunter and Eddy are having a great time  

 this term studying Roald Dahl’s - George’s  

Marvellous Medicine. Learning to learn together 

with others is an  important step forward for  

our students. 

We had a visitor 

to school  

yesterday. 

 This beautiful,  

big echidna was 

spotted near the 

staffroom steps! 



       “Questions are really important” 
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On the weekend we got some toys. They are good fun. Playdoh was more fun.  

We had a great weekend. Archer Y1 

On the weekend we went to a concert. It was cool. After we went to a park. Toby and I played in the 
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READY SET WRITE - MY WEEKEND 

In Maths this week we 

have been continuing 

our studies on volume.  

Students have been  

making different 

shapes using cubes 

then working out the 

volume.  

Next week students 

will be completing a  

popcorn challenge 

where they are  

required to make a  

container using paper 

that will hold three  

hundred pieces  

of popcorn. 

playground. We had hot chips for dinner. Then we went home. 

The next day I watched a movie and then I cleaned up. Eddie Y3 

We bought lots of playdoh on the weekend. We made some stuff with the 

playdoh. It was fun! Ethan Y1 

On Saturday we went tailing lambs at Nan and Pa’s.  

It was fun! My job was catching the lambs. Hudson Y2 

On the weekend we got to play outside. We played with bubbles and hide 

and seek tips. It was fun! Telisha Y1 

On the weekend I saw  a snake. It was a red  

bellied black snake and it was on the road. Allison K 

We saw Joanna on the weekend and we saw a dead bat on the power lines. 

We also went to a concert. We ate chocolate cake and  

biscuits. Then we went home. Imogen K 

On the weekend I saw a snake in the hay shed. It was a red belly black 

snake. Pop tried to get the snake but it slithered away into the hay. Pop 

saw the snake again but only it’s head was out. He said he will leave it  

because the red belly will get rid of the brown snakes. Hunter Y3 

On Saturday we went to Mudgee. I got sick on the way there. When we got 

there we stopped in a park and there was a Farmers market on. We met up 

with our friends. We looked around the farmers market. After that we all 

played in the playground with our friends. 

At the playground we saw a dead bat on the power lines. It was so hot. 

Next we went to Big W to look at some toys, The other family came too.  

I wanted to get some Wings of Fire books. Then we went to a concert.  

The concert was in a church. Emma got to ring the bell. The friends left 

and we got hot chips for dinner. We saw bats flying in the sky, it was night 

time so we went home. On Sunday I was sick. We ate chips and went  

outside to cuddle the chickens. I didn’t do much on Sunday.  

The weekend was fun, except for Sunday.  Beth Y6 
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As part of our studies  

in our chemical world 

we have created some tie  

dyeing. Every student 

was given a shirt and a 

pair of socks to colour. 

Students had to select  

a pattern to put on  

their shirts.  

Students picked between 

a bullseye or a spiral 

pattern. They then  

selected the colours for 

their shirts. We used the 

dye on the socks as well, 

students picked some 

colours and spotted the 

dye on to the socks.  

Everyone was happy 

with their choice of  

colours and we achieved 

some great results. 
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BATHURST LIBRARY VAN 
We enjoyed our last day for this year with Alissia and Mel from Bathurst  

Library. They read us a funny story, ‘The Naughtiest Reindeer’ and gave us 

some lovely gifts. We always look forward to their visits! Thank you to  

Bathurst Regional Council and the Bathurst Library for this great service. 
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HEALTH CLINIC NEWS 
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 facebook.com/det.nsw.edu.au/ 
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The Hill End Health Clinic is currently only open on Wednesdays 

1.00pm—3.00pm. For any enquiries during this time please call  

Bathurst Health Service Ambulatory Care 6330 5211.  

 

Imogen English 

Citizenship 

         Telisha Bombardiere 

 
 

HILL END HAPPENINGS 

 

JELLY! 

On Sunday the Hill End RFS Brigade will be celebrating the special 

Life Memberships of four Brigade members. Friends, family and  

residents are all invited to this event at 4pm, at the Brigade Station, 

to recognise and celebrate the service of these four special members. 

We made  jelly to turn a  

liquid into a solid and a  

solid into a liquid using 

hot water and then  

cooling it in the fridge  

to make a solid again. 

The students enjoyed the 

taste testing at the end  

of the experiment. 


